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EDITOR – TOM RINALDI
tom@rinaldi1.com
Information to make you think and to learn from others!!
[bookmark: _Hlk43144625]THE CAPITAL CALENDAR:				WWW.AFDCA.ORG
Thursday June 8th Board of Director’s Meeting 7PM
Thursday July 13th Board of Director’s Meeting 7PM
August, No Meeting
Thursday September 14th, General Membership Meeting 7PM
Thursday October 12th General Membership/Nominations for Officers & Directors
Thursday November 9th, 7:00pm general membership dinner served at 6PM/Elections
December, No Meeting
Printable Calendar – See Last Page

Here it is May already and Dues are still Due!!
To date 69 Fire Districts have submitted renewal dues for 2023.  Those fire districts that have not renewed that were members last year are: Coeymans Hollow, Hemstreet Park, Hoosick Falls Joint, North Creek, Speigletown and Petersburgh. We are looking forward to hearing from those districts plus any more in the Capital Area that wish to join.
To date most business partners have submitted renewals for 2023.  Those business partners that have not renewed for 2023 yet are: Ballston Spa National Bank, Salt City Fire Equipment, and The D”Amato Law Group.

Long Way to Travel to Meetings? Join remotely using Zoom!
It’s our desire that every member district have the opportunity to attend Capital Area meetings.  We know we cover a large area, in 8 counties and beyond and wish to give all of our members a chance to participate in the general membership meetings. You have a voice and we would like to hear it.  Join us at our next meeting either in person or via Zoom.  The link will be sent via constant contact prior to each general membership meeting.  Thank you for being a member and we hope you will join us.

CAFDA FALL WORKSHOP: Put it on your calendar
Saturday, November 4th, 2023	8:00 AM	Fall Workshop	Verdoy Fire Department
SUBJECTS TO BE COVERED:
Harassment Challenges – Discipline in the Volunteer Department
How to SHOP for insurance
Ask the experts: CPA, VFBL, Attorney, Insurance, Candle Stick Maker

We want to thank the Clifton Park – Halfmoon Fire District for allowing us to use their facility for the Capital Area meetings.
IF NOTHING ELSE READ THE ARTICLES PRECEDED BY **

CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOC. NEWS:				WWW.AFDCA.ORG
FINAL OPPORTUNITY FOR IN-PERSON TRAINING FOR NEW COMMISSIONERS!
We will be holding an in-person training on Saturday, June 3rd beginning at 8am at the Clifton Park Fire Station.  Lite meals will be included.  Your instructor will be Attorney Greg Serio.  Please E-mail Terry Briscoe at caaofd@gmail.com if you wish to attend.  Cost will be $85.  For those who paid for a previous class but were unable to attend, here is your opportunity!!

Secretary and Treasurer’s Positions Split
We wish to welcome Terry Briscoe as the Secretary of the Capital Area Association, she can be reached at: caaofd@gmail.com
Tony Hill did a wonderful job as Secretary & Treasurer but now has just one responsibility as Treasurer and can be reached at : cafdatreasurer@gmail.com

You Are Invited to Become a Member of the Capital Area Association!
The Capital Area Association has voted to amend its By-laws to allow both individual and regional or county Fire District Associations to join.  The updated By-laws are posted to the AFDCA.org website.
Individual membership fee will be $50 annually, fire district association fees will be $300 annually. 
Download THE APPLICATION HERE: https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/2022-Application.doc
Benefits of membership include meeting attendance, receiving the Bulletin, access to legal advice
The Capital Area has logo ware available, long and short sleeve polo shirts.  Contact Secretary/Treasurer Tony Hill to purchase shirts.
**IN-PERSON COMMISSIONER TRAINING REMAINING OPTION
HOW MANY PEOPLE ARE INTERESTED IN A POP-UP IN PERSON COMMISSIONER TRAINING ON SATURDAY JUNE 3RD.?  THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION IS WILLING TO SPONSOR AN IN-PERSON TRAINING AT CLIFTON PARK FD. THOSE WHO STILL NEED THE TRAINING CAN PARTICIPATE IN AN IN-PERSON CLASS ROOM ENVIRONMENT!  

LET US KNOW YOU ARE INTERESTED BY EMAILING CAAOFD@GMAIL.COM AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. Cost would be $85.00 per seat.
The three classes which we hosted were very well received and very interactive with many questions answered. It seems the participants enjoyed the instructor and the new presentation format.
CAPITAL SHORTS:
· NO BULLETIN ON MAY 20TH, SEE YOU AT TURNING STONE, PLEASE STOP ME AND SAY HELLO!
· Coffee With Commissioners see details on Page 3.
· If you are interested in becoming a State Director to represent Region 1 for the next two years, please contact Tom Rinaldi or any of the Capital Area officers.
· Fire Department Breakfasts are back, Gansevoort Fire Department holds theirs on the 3rd Sunday of each month except for July and August.  Clifton Park Fire Department is every other month with the next breakfast on the first Sunday of June.  (IF ANY OTHER DEPARTMENT WOULD LIKE TO NOTIFY READERS OF THEIR ACTIVITIES PLEASE LET US KNOW THROUGH THE OFFICERS OR DIRECTORS.)
· See the last ditch effort to influence the legislators regarding firefighter legislation, Take Action, send the letter on Page 4.
If you no longer wish to receive the Capital Bulletin you have the option to “unsubscribe” at the bottom of the introductory email.
MUTUAL AID HELP REQUEST
· The Averill Park Fire District is looking for a template for a medical leave policy. Email Commissioner Ron Berti at rberti@nycap.rr.com
· The Wilton Fire District is looking for policies regarding Driver Certification, send to Megan Washburn, District Administrator at mwashburn@wiltonfiredept.org.  Thank you.
· The Arvin Hart Fire Co is looking to see if anyone has a written swift water mutual aid agreement on top of their county mutual aid agreement, holding the other participants harmless?  
· The Northumberland Fire District (Gansevoort FD) is looking for a template for a contract between the fire district and the fire company for service. Reply to tom@rinaldi1.com
STATE ASSOCIATION NEWS:				WWW.AFDNYS.ORG
2023 Annual Meeting & Leadership Summit Expo
Wednesday, May 17 - Saturday, May 20 Turning Stone Resort & Casino 5218 Patrick Road Verona, NY 13478
Click Here to Register 
A link to reserve your hotel room at the Turning Stone Resort & Casino will be included on your confirmation page and in your confirmation email. No call in reservations will be accepted..  1 room per person.  All Turning Stone rooms are sold out, but check for cancellations.
Anyone with hotel reservations in the AFDSNY block that is NOT registered for this event will be subject to your reservation being canceled by the host. Prior notice will be given when possible but is not guaranteed.
PLEASE LET US KNOW IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN TAKING THE VOTER BUS TO TURNING STONE!!! MAY 19TH IS COMING UP FAST.
Pick up Points, Crossgates and Exit 27 Park and Ride
THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS ARE URGING ALL FIRE DISTRICTS WHO ARE DUES PAYING MEMBERS OF THE STATE ASSOCIATION TO TRAVEL TO TURNING STONE ON FRIDAY AFTERNOON MAY 19TH TO VOTE AT 4PM IN FAVOR OF THE STATE ASSOCIATION BY-LAW CHANGE ALLOWING FOR FUTURE VOTING BY YOUR FIRE DISTRICT EITHER IN PERSON OR BY PROXY.  THIS WOULD EMPOWER ALL OF THE MEMBERS WHO PAY DUES TO VOTE WITHOUT HAVING TO TRAVEL, PAY FOR AND ATTEND THE ANNUAL CONFERENCE. 
This Not For Profit Association If You Pay Dues, You Should Be Allowed To Vote For Officers and By-Law amendments with having to pay for attendance, travel etc.!
NOTIFY THE SECRETARY AT CAAFD@GMAIL.COM RIGHT NOW!

State Fire Districts Announces a move back to a Fall Annual Meeting
The annual meeting in 2024 will be held on October 9-13th at the Crown Plaza-Desmond Hotel in Colonie NY.
TRAINING APPROPRIATE FOR YOUR ENTIRE BOARD/SECRETARY/TREASURER
[bookmark: _Hlk43144666][bookmark: _Hlk84273104]Mark your calendar for Saturday, November 4th 2023 for the Capital Area Fall Leadership Workshop, being held at the Verdoy Fire Station on Troy-Schenectady Road.  Tentative subjects are Harassment in the Fire Service and Applying Discipline, How to SHOP insurance for your fire district, Expert’s Panel.

[image: Barista pouring cup of coffee]  Coffee with Commissioners
LIVE FROM THE ANNUAL MEETING AND CONFERENCE AT TURNING STONE
SATURDAY MAY 20TH AT 8:30AM but wait there’s more
SATURDAY MAY 20TH AT 10:15AM THE EVER-POPULAR ATTORNEY’S PANEL WITH Ray DiRaddo, Bill Glass, Greg Serio, Peter Weishaar, Bill Young and Joe Frank.  Will they all agree? Tune in to see!!
REGISTER FOR BOTH AT THIS LINK:  https://archcapgroup.zoom.us/webinar/register/3916827773638/WN_I2e9Q8q3SQaMqqse0z4prQ  
THE LATEST FROM ALBANY
LEGISLATIVE ALERT!!
A bill has been introduced in both the Senate and Assembly that would require the election of fire district commissioners to take place on the same date and time as the election of school board members. S6547/Harckham & A5975 Shimsky. We strongly oppose this legislation since it is fraught with problems and conflicts which would have to be addressed. Fire District and School District boundaries are not congruent and identifying the correct voters would be problematic. Additionally fire district commissioners do not assume their positions until January of the subsequent year, requirements for commissioners in current laws would have to be modified.  Call your legislator and OPPOSE this proposed legislation!

֍֍Budget Items That Survived to Benefit Volunteer FF’s
Contained in Part H of the Budget:
The legislation amends the VFBL to exempt a training stipend under Section 200-aa of the GML (a new section added by this legislation) from the definition of a remuneration or gratuity.
A new Section 200-aa is also added to the GML, creating a training stipend for volunteer firefighters.  A training stipend is defined as “a nominal fee ) [not defined]to a volunteer firefighter for the completion of certain firefighter training, as identified and published by the Office of Fire Prevention and Control.
The governing board of a city, town, village, or fire district may enact a local law, ordinance, or resolution authorizing a fire company to provide training stipends to volunteer firefighters.
The Office of Fire Prevention and Control is authorized to make state funding available through a training stipend fund upon completion of certain firefighter training, as identified and published by the Office.
Volunteer firefighters may not receive a stipend from both the fire company and the Office of Fire Prevention and Control.
No training stipend may be deemed as remuneration or gratuity under the VFBL and shall not interfere with or impact the volunteer status of volunteer firefighters under the VFBL or any other law.
The Office of Fire Prevention and Control shall promulgate rules and regulations to implement the statute. [no clue how long this will take]
Effective Date: 120 days after enactment, but the Office of Fire Prevention and Control is empowered to draft regulations immediate.

[image: https://i1.createsend1.com/ei/y/95/9D3/5D4/050210/csfinal/BudgetUpdate-9900000000079e3c.png]
**Important 2024 Budget Update – Call to Action
The New York State Legislature passed the 2024 budget last week which included measures aimed at improving recruitment of new volunteer firefighters and as well as improving facilities and equipment of our volunteer departments. 
The Fire Service Alliance will continue to keep our members updated as we work with the State to implement the newly adopted State Training Stipend Fund which will allow incoming volunteer firefighters to receive a stipend from the State for completion of certain designated trainings including BEFO and IFO, up to $2000.
Additionally, this year’s adopted budget included a $25 million State grant fund which will be available to aid departments with construction,  renovation  and/or purchase of facilities or equipment which we will provide additional information on as it becomes available.
However, the final budget did not include one of the most critically important items in our Statewide recruitment and retention initiative – raising the State Income Tax Credit for Volunteer Firefighters.
Although our efforts to improve the $200 State tax credit for volunteer firefighters fell short, we are not going to stop fighting until we are successful in achieving this long overdue increase which has been locked at $200 since its adoption in 2006.  Also, the prohibition from receiving the State income tax credit and a local property tax credit in localities that offer it, must be removed. 
So far Senator Oberacker (R) has introduced legislation (S324)/(no assembly sponsor) to allow firefighters to take the property tax credit and would increase the income tax credit $2500 over a ten year period.
Senator Skoufis (D) and Assemblywomen Woerner (D) have introduced at bill (S5944 & A185) to increase the state income tax credit from $200 to $1200 annually.
YOUR VOICE MATTERS -- The Legislature can take action and fix this by passing stand-alone bills to address these issues before the end of this Legislative Session, (June 8th). 
It is important that your legislators hear from you at home and here in Albany. 
Please contact your local legislators and call their district office to let them know their work is not done!
SEND A MESSAGE TO LEGISLATORS NOW USING THIS LINK:
https://firefightersassociationofthestateofnewyork.cmail20.com/t/y-l-pjtjlc-ikjuyhjliy-j/

Only 14 legislative session days remain. Last day is June 8th.
2023 Issues of United Concern – NYS Fire Service Alliance Legislative Initiatives 
· ENSURE VFBL PARITY WITH WORKERS COMPENSATION
Bring the volunteer firefighters benefit law pay equal to worker’s compensation/what career firefighters receive when injured in the line of duty.
Corresponding legislation: S5436 SKOUFIS/A5991 MCMAHON
· S4120 MAYER/A3992 OTIS---DESIGNATE EMS AS AN ESSENTIAL SERVICE AND EXPAND THE BENEFITS AVAILABLE TO EMS PERSONNEL AND SET STANDARDS FOR EMS
Recognizes EMS as an essential service, establishes a special district for the financing and operation of general ambulance services, expands access to health insurance and retirement benefits available to EMS providers. 
· ANALYZE FINDINGS FROM THE NYS DHSES RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION TASK FORCE
IMPLEMENT RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE LEGISLATURE ON:
(1) RECRUITMENT EFFORTS
(2) RETENTION EFFORTS
PUBLIC SAFETY AND BUILDING CODE COMPLIANCE ISSUES
· S3458 SKOFUS/A2776 ZEBROWSKI---AMEND PENAL CODE TO ADD ENDANGERING THE WELFARE OF OCCUPANTS AND FIRST RESPONDERS
· S2986 KAVANAGH/A4430 ZEBROWSKI---RECOVERY OF 54-G FUNDING TO SUPPORT CODE ENFORCEMENT EFFORTS
Ensure state funds collected through dedicated fees on each fire policy written in the state go to support local code enforcement activities and not continue to be swept into State General Fund.
Corresponding legislation: S.6970-A (Kavanagh) / A.8802-A (Zebrowski) (2021-2022 Session)
· S3531 SKOFUS---TIMELY ADOPTION OF UPDATED STATE FIRE AND BUILDING PREVENTION CODE
Would require that a new building code as published by ICC would be adopted by the NYS Codes Council within specified time frame. 
· ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS – Ensure the Executive and Legislative prioritization of provision of affordable housing stock through legalization of more residential space is executed in a manner that prioritizes occupant safety and the safety of first responders in emergencies. Ensure a focus on legalizing existing units as well as create new units; advocate for increasing access to housing for first responders as a recruitment and retention tool.
Corresponding legislation: To be determined.
· LITHIUM-ION BATTERY SAFETY STANDARDS
Ensure proper registration/permitting, research and standard development, repairing and regulation of products containing lithium-ion batteries, work with stakeholders to raise public awareness around best fire safety practices, and examine solutions proposed from decision makers and opine as a trusted public safety voice.
· S324 OBERACKER---CONTINUE TO IMPROVE TAX BENEFITS FOR VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS
Push to allow volunteer firefighters to receive both real property tax exemptions and income tax credit, while continuing to advocate for an income tax credit increase (has been at $200 since its inception in 2006.) This credit would step increase tied to qualifying years of service up to $2,500 for 10 or more consecutive qualifying years of service.
ALSO: A165 WOERNER AND S324 OBERACKER
· A1999 HAWLEY---CANCER COVERAGE COST RELIEF
Pursue data collection to enable establishment of a funding stream to alleviate fiscal burden on districts/departments providing the coverage.
· occupational, and other information from firefighters on an ongoing basis to enable public health researchers to learn more about the causes of firefighter cancer in order to better treat and prevent it.
· The SIREN Grant, which is run through the Department of Health and Human Services and helps public and private nonprofit EMS agencies that serve rural areas pay for equipment, training, and staffing.
· Housing Guaranteed Loan Program assists approved lenders in providing loans to low- and moderate- income households to build, rehabilitate, or improve a home in eligible rural areas. This bill will allow volunteer firefighters to participate in the loan program even if their income exceeds the maximum allowable income level by up to $18,000. The Department of Housing and Urban Development’s Good Neighbor Next Door Sales Program gives law enforcement officers, teachers, firefighters, and emergency medical technicians a 50-percent discount from the list price of a home located in a revitalization area.
THE LATEST FROM WASHINGTON
Bicameral FIRE STATION Act Introduced To Upgrade Fire, EMS Facilities Nationwide
UPDATE: NO BILL NUMBER ASSIGNED YET
With a proposed $750 million grant program, the newly introduced FIRE STATION Act (Facilitating Investment Required for Emergency Services to All Towns in Our Nation Act), put forth by U.S. Sens. Chris Van Hollen (D-MD) and Lisa Murkowski (R-AK), as well as U.S. Rep. Bill Pascrell (D-NJ), pushes for modifications, upgrades and build-up of fire and EMS facilities across the country. "Our firefighters deserve the best possible facilities so they can be ready with everything they need to spring into action when duty calls," Van Hollen said. "Yet nearly half of the fire stations across America require major repairs – with some even posing serious health hazards to the men and women who protect our communities. This bipartisan bill will unlock more funding to ensure our fire and EMS heroes have modern, safe, and mission-ready facilities."
THE ATTORNEY’S OFFICE
Former North Amityville Fire Dept. Leaders Linked To Inappropriate Purchases, Including Trips To Nude Beaches, In State Audit
	Jennifer McLogan – CBS News New York
NORTH AMITYVILLE, N.Y. -- A Long Island fire department, once shut down for its long response times, has now been linked to more than $500,000 of inappropriate purchases, allegedly including gold jewelry and trips to nude beaches. 
Lavish personal spending with no oversight was part of the findings from a state comptroller's audit of the North Amityville Fire Department. 
"We had been given this information by people in the department who were very upset by the fact that they were there to save lives. They weren't there to allow this kind of thing to go on," said Babylon Town Supervisor Richard Schaffer. 
A former chief and six of his board members allegedly raked in thousands in cash, flights, hotels, gifts, an Alaskan cruise, a trip to a clothing-optional Jamaican resort, diamond rings, and tickets to basketball games.
Angry residents said they deserve better. 
"I'm a homeowner myself. So you don't want to know someone is abusing taxpayers' dollars," one person said. 
"Everyone's on the dole and the tax money goes where it's not supposed to," another person said. 
The fire department was shuttered for two months to clean house and bring on a brand new board of directors, according to the department's attorney. 
"We enacted procedures that create significant accountability, financial accountability and codes of ethics, so these types of things will never happen again," said Brad Pinsky, the attorney for the North Amityville Fire Department. 
"Number one goal right now is to just make sure that everyone's safe in the community, make sure that we serve the community properly. No more expenditures for extravagant trips or anything like that," said Rashada Delany, North Amityville's new volunteer fire commissioner. 
They tell us efforts are underway to rebuild the fire department's reputation, membership is up and they are adding a junior firefighter program.
Schaffer said criminal probes and civil lawsuits are underway. 
"Part of that will be a request for restitution so that the money can be restored to the taxpayers," said Schaffer. 

For information only and not for the purpose of providing legal advice.  The opinions expressed are the opinions of the individual author at the time the facts were presented and based on the law then applicable.  The information contained in these opinions is not guaranteed to be up to date.  The information provided is not legal advice.  Since legal advice must be tailored to the specific circumstances of each case, and laws are constantly changing, nothing on this site should be used as a substitute for the advice of competent legal counsel.  The authors assume no responsibility to any person who relies on information contained herein and disclaim all liability in respect to such information.  You should not act upon information in this publication without seeking professional counsel from an attorney admitted to practice in your jurisdiction.  
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**FDIC 2023 Quick Take: ‘Leadership from the Bottom Up’
	Janelle Foskett
Dr. Candace Ashby urges firefighters of all ranks to shed the negative narrative and become part of the solution.
Dr. Candace Ashby has seen a thing or two in her fire service career. Unfortunately, some of that experience, particularly in her early days on the job, involved significant fire department dysfunction, hostility and intimidation. But as the Indianapolis Fire Department battalion chief shared during her FDIC session “Leadership from the Bottom Up,” sometimes it takes going through such hellish experiences to highlight not only the problems but also the solutions – and the attitude needed to affect change.
MEMORABLE QUOTES FROM THE PRESENTATION
· We don’t train our company officers – and it’s incredibly sad.”
· “It’s not the chief and administration killing us; it’s US killing us,” by throwing each other under the bus.
· “We are really far behind” when it comes to staying on top of all the relevant education. “It would be a full-time job just keeping up with building construction alone.”
· “If you can’t get it together at the firehouse, you won’t get it together on scene.”
· “When was the last time we told administration they did something right?”
KEY TAKEAWAYS
Ashby detailed some of the dysfunction she witnessed in past organizations and the 180 she found a team who embraced a mindset of “you take care of us, and we’ll take care of you” – an astounding shift that underscored the power of people in setting the tone for an organization.
Emphasizing that “there are only a few who do the job of many” at most organizations, Ashby noted that too often, firefighters sit back and wait for the leaders to move the organization forward when, in reality, the momentum is located at the bottom – the rank and file. It’s vital to stop blaming every department issue on the administration or the fire chief, she said, highlighting that the fire chief is not in charge of morale; it takes everyone focusing on positivity, personal accountability and communication.
Digging into communication, Ashby explained that communication is a leader’s primary tool, providing information, direction and inspiration in an environment where people really just want to be heard. On the flip side, she said, “Where there’s a void in communication, negativity will fill it.”
Further, Ashby condemned fire department culture that fosters negativity and the “snakey, backstabbing bullshit” leveled at their so-called brothers and sisters: “You guys know who the negative assholes are in your organization. Go to them and say, ‘I’d risk my life to save you, but you’re going to have to shut the hell up.’” It’s only through open and honest communication like this that the naysayers can be shut down.
Noting that the fire service needs both leaders who can manage and managers who can lead, Ashby detailed a gap in training where many company officers simply don’t get the management and leadership training needed before stepping into this vital role. She questioned why we don’t have team-building, interpersonal relations or customer service classes – all of which could help firefighters at all levels. In the absence of such development opportunities, Ashby encouraged leaders to take control of the things you can change and let go of the things you cannot. One such way to make a difference is to mentor other firefighters and show them that what really matters is how we take care of each other.
FINAL THOUGHTS
Ashby’s ultimate message comes down to this: If you are a firefighter, stop complaining and start doing; if you are an officer, stop protecting and start correcting; if you are a chief officer, stop talking and start listening. It’s essential that firefighters accept that, “You will never work for a perfect organization; it doesn’t exist,” she said, but you can make a difference by not blaming everyone around you for what’s wrong and instead focusing on what you can control and fostering a culture of positivity and teamwork.

**5 Tips For The New Volunteer Officer
	Gary Simone Jr.
Sometime in the past, you wandered through the doors of your local volunteer fire department with an idea. You wanted to make a difference. Maybe a friend in the department convinced you this was the right way to do it. Or perhaps you’re a legacy – one of the kids who grew up around the station watching parents, aunts, uncles and grandparents drop everything in an instant to rush out the door to help their neighbors and friends.
Whatever the reason that brought you in the door, now you’re here. Now what? What comes next?
For some, a couple months in probie school and a career of riding in the back of the rig is all they want, and that is fine. For many others, though, there are grander plans. They want to make it to that coveted right front seat. They want the white shield or red helmet, plus the responsibilities and respect that comes with rank.
In today’s day and age, becoming a company officer may not be as difficult as it once was, but the responsibilities remain the same. Candidates for these positions must take it seriously. They must understand that the mitigation of the incident and the welfare of those in their charge will rest solely on their shoulders. As such, here we’ll explore five of the most important points a newly appointed volunteer company officer should keep in mind to effectively fulfill their new role.
1. GET AND MAINTAIN APPROPRIATE TRAINING AND CERTIFICATIONS
Could you imagine getting hired at a warehouse as a forklift operator and your direct foreman doesn’t know how to operate the lift you’re driving. Who would you go to for guidance and help?
The fire service is no different. As a company-level officer, you need to not only know the basics, but be able to demonstrate proficiency in the tasks your firefighters will be performing day in and day out. Company officers in the right front seat are expected to be working alongside and guiding the firefighters from the back of their respective rigs. Whether it’s establishing a water supply, forcing a door or advancing a hoseline, you need to be their example, not just the one answering the radio.
Many departments have guidelines, or a pre-determined list of qualifications needed to become an officer. If this is the case for you, great. If it’s not, don’t use that as an excuse to not be the best officer you can be. As you are no doubt working your way up the line from firefighter to officer, take the time to enroll in and complete as much training as you can. If your department says your minimum is a state firefighter I certificate, then complete that and find a firefighter II class. Invest in yourself, invest in your career, but most importantly, invest in making yourself the best person to lead your people in and out of harm’s way. A good officer doesn’t stop at the minimum standards of training; after all, they are called minimum for a reason.
2. TRAIN WITH YOUR MEMBERS
It’s easy to let the task of planning and officiating training drills get in the way of participating in them. This is a common mistake made by many new company officers in the volunteer fire service, but it is exactly that, a mistake. You need to share the priority of planning training with participating in the training and leading your members in a hands-on manner.
When you do this effectively, you accomplish a few major things. First, you maintain proficiency. Remember, white shield, red helmet, bugle or no bugle, we are still all at our core firefighters. You need to continuously train. We all know practice makes perfect and, in this vocation, nothing can be truer.
Second, and some will say most importantly, this will allow you to stay connected with your members. Inherent with rank comes a change in relationship dynamics. You are no longer just one of many members on the engine room floor. Now you’re a boss. There is a fine line, though, and one you can use in your favor. While, by definition, you are a first-line supervisor as a company-level officer, you are afforded the luxury at times to really be on both sides of the fence. You’re not quite brass, but you’re not quite rank-and-file. This is an important tool in the toolbox, so don’t let it go to waste. Use these hands-on drills to work alongside the members. It will remind them you’re still down there in the trenches, fighting the good fight right alongside of them.
Lastly, training with your members will help you plan and figure out future training. Being hands-on in the event allows you to identify potential deficiencies that will need additional attention. This can only improve the department’s image and operation. As an organizer alone, you won’t be close enough to the action to often see an individual member’s true performance; being beside them will paint a much more vivid picture of proficiency.
3. BE PROFESSIONAL; YOUR MEMBERS WILL FOLLOW SUIT
When people call 911 and ask for the fire department, they expect and, more importantly, deserve a professional and effective group of men and women to show up. They are often having the worst day of their lives, and we are the salvation they seek.
Public perception is a big issue in our business. Whether it be a fire or medical response, a well put together responder will always illicit a more positive and calming response from the public. As a company officer, this is of the utmost importance. If you are displaying yourself and the department in a professional manner, your members will typically follow your lead. Would soldiers in the army respect and take the commands of a colonel who shows up in flip-flops and a cut-off T-shirt, or are they more likely to follow a colonel whose uniform is donned correctly with all of their equipment in good appropriate working order?
Equally important, how could you as a supervisor council a member on their professionalism if you yourself don’t take pride in yours? The public often, and rightfully so, holds the fire department to a much higher standard, so we must equally hold ourselves to as high of a level of professionalism. They say dress for the job you want, not the job you have. If you want the job of a company officer, then dress the part.
4. FOSTER A POSITIVE ENVIRONMENT IN THE STATION
The firehouse kitchen table has always been a sacred place, filled with war stories, advice, jokes, training and much more. There is often a darker, more detrimental side of that same table – one where the less-than-thrilled, somewhat disgruntled members of an organization go to pass judgment and make disparaging remarks about other members, officers, neighboring departments, etc. While many of us have learned to tune out these sessions over the years and chock them up to a particular “salty” member, these things can fester in the minds of our newest generations, doing irreversible damage to volunteer retention and overall attitude within the department.
As a company-level officer, it is your responsibility to do your part in attempting to eradicate this age-hold burden on our beloved fire service. This can be completed via numerous different approaches, but often it is as simple as correcting it head on at the time it is being disseminated. Don’t just sit there quietly, going back to the perception that if you don’t make efforts to correct the situation, you will often be observed and believed to be complicit with the things being said. That can have a significantly adverse effect your ability to lead as well as provide a huge hurdle to overcome in your climb up the rank ladder.
Further, such gripes are often between two members. As an effective leader, if you can identify and address these personnel conflicts early on, you are more likely to avoid a more serious issue down the road. Constantly remind your members that regardless of how busy the department, you all have to have each other’s six on each and every run. Firefighting is an inherently dangerous business and often the only person a firefighter can count on to bring them home safe is their team of brother and sister firefighters.
In all my years in the fire service, I have never walked out of a station thinking, “Wow, that group of disgruntled, undermanaged firefighters are one heck of a unit.” I have, though, on more than one occasion had the privilege of observing some amazing volunteer fire departments that show true pride, professionalism and love for one another, thus demonstrating that they are the most well prepared and proficient members they can be.
5. MAKE THE BEST POSSIBLE DECISIONS, REGARDLESS OF POPULAR OPINION
One of the most historical traditions in the volunteer fire service often proves to be its greatest Achilles heel. That is of course, the popular vote. It’s how most decisions are made, from the mundane to the most important. Is it the best way to do this? Of course not, but it is the foundation that many of these organizations are built upon. The key is, while remembering its importance, to not allow the vote to dictate operational policy or decisions and tactics in time of emergency.
A good, informed, tactful decision on the fire scene must be made. If you’re concerned that making a decision, even if you know it is the right one, will adversely affect an upcoming popular vote, as difficult as it is, it’s often a risk a good company officer should take. Hopefully, most of the voting membership will recognize that a difficult but appropriate decision was made, but even if they don’t remember, the mission comes first, not winning elections.
We are here for a very simple reason: to save lives, protect property, and assist the citizenry we are sworn to protect. At the end of the day, if your decision has checked all three of those boxes, regardless of how it affects the outcome of an election, you can hold your head high and sleep peacefully at night knowing you performed your duties to the best of your ability. The one good thing about fire department elections: They come back around every year.
IN SUM
While holding a ranking position in a volunteer fire department has some unique variables, the core of the job is the same whether career or vollie. Train and become proficient to the level that’s appropriate; lead your members from the front, regardless of whether it’s on the fire scene or training ground; facilitate positive change in culture within your agency; and make decisions based on the best possible outcome for the people we serve, nothing else.
Bonus tip: You must also put in the work. Why would someone want to give 100% for a boss that only puts in half the work? Demonstrate to those under your command of what needs to be done, and then show them the work ethic by giving it your all and then some.
Now, it’s time to chase that advancement. Run for the position, do the job, and be the role model for the new members. Be safe and keep up the good fight!
FIRE DISTRICT FINANCES…..ITS TAXPAYER’S MONEY!!
No new audits this week.
OUR CHANGING FIRE SERVICE –CHALLENGES & OPPORTUNITIES!
OPPORTUNITIES:

CHALLENGES:
Massachusetts Town Defunds Fire Department; Eliminates All Salaries
South Hadley District #1 voters struck all salaries from the department’s proposed budget at a meeting this week,
Voters at the annual meeting approved most of the district’s $5 million budget requests, but it singled out firefighter salaries for elimination. That means the chief, deputy chief and all 40 firefighters and medics will be off the payroll at the end of June.
That would leave the department with no one to respond to emergencies after that date. In 2022, the department handled more than 3,000 calls.
The department’s proposed budget represented a 3% increase over last year’s budget, but one person who attended the meeting told WWLP that the increase was not the issue that concerned voters. Rather, he said, there was a lack of detail provided about how the $2,7 million salary line item would be spent.
The district can schedule another vote to ask voters to reconsider the matter.

NYC Fire That Killed 3 Sparked By Homemade Vape Pens, Officials Say
A fire that killed a mother and two daughters in New York City was apparently sparked by homemade vape dispensers that the father of the family was assembling to sell, officials said.
The fire broke out shortly after 2 a.m. Tuesday in an apartment in the East New York section of Brooklyn. Police said a 36-year-old woman and a 17-year-old girl were killed, and relatives told the Daily News that a 10-year-old girl died later from injuries suffered in the fire.
Investigators at first suspected arson because an accelerant was found at the scene, but it appears that the substance was being used to make vape dispensers.

Maine Fire Chief Resigns Over Town Politics, Including Plan To Halt FD Growth
	Mark LaFlamme
Fire Chief Troy Cailler resigned Tuesday from the position he has held since the spring of 2020.
Cailler, who was able to hire the department's first full-time firefighters in the fall, said his resignation was prompted by a disagreement over current town politics, including a plan to halt growth at the department.
"Due to the recent issues with the town and the drastic change in direction (in which) the town manager and select board would like to see this organization go," Cailler wrote in his resignation letter posted on Facebook, "I can no longer support the changes they want to see. I took the job to be the best we could be and do the right thing always. I do not want to compromise my morals to save my job. So, with that, I thank you for a hell of a ride and for the support, however it is time for me to move on."
In his three years as chief, Cailler made ample use of federal and state grants to hire firefighters and to get the department up to snuff with the latest equipment. He also managed to secure $2 million in federal funding to build a new central station and upgraded the department's badly outdated equipment.
"We have one of the best water rescue boats in the state, maybe even New England," Cailler wrote, in a personal thanks to the residents of Sabattus. "We were able to have a UTV (utility task vehicle) donated to us. We have added a new engine, command vehicle and EMS fly car to our apparatus fleet. We have been so fortunate with all the new equipment we have been able to obtain through the various grants.
"I could not be more proud of where this organization stands currently," Cailler wrote. "We have made so many great improvements over the last three years. We have grown exponentially and now have a waiting list of applicants. Our daytime staffing has grown and proven its worth daily ... We all learned a lot and taught a lot in the hours of trainings we held. But the biggest thing we all did, we all became family, we loved each other and looked after each other."
Cailler had become popular among the citizens of Sabattus, who in reaction to the news of his resignation largely blamed town leadership for his departure.

Why Cops Shouldn’t Enter A Burning Structure
For every structure fire that we respond to, police officers also respond, often arriving first on the scene. When that happens, their next actions can either help or hinder firefighter efforts – it’s up to you to decide which one occurs more often.
LAW ENFORCEMENT SEARCH OF STRUCTURE FIRES
If police officers arrive on a fire scene first, they may decide to enter the structure and search it, with the goal of assisting any occupants who may be still inside.
In this month’s video, a car fire is extending into the attached garage of a house. You can see not one, not two, but three police officers enter the structure to search it – all with the responding fire department’s chief officer on site and in command. This is done prior to any arriving fire apparatus and personnel. As the police officers exit the structure, they indicate that no one is inside.
So, what is the harm in their actions? There are several factors to consider.
Creating additional victims. One concern is that police officers become the would-be rescuer in that situation. By entering an environment that is immediately dangerous to life and health (IDLH), police officers may need to be rescued themselves; they contribute to the problem by adding to the occupant count to be removed from the structure.
Unreliable search methods. The fire service cannot rely on law enforcement’s report on this important benchmark of the operation, as they are not trained to search a structure while it is under fire, like we are. We know:
where to start our search;
how to conduct a primary search; and
where we commonly find occupants during the primary search.
If we take law enforcement’s word that the structure is clear with no one inside, we are only compounding the problem by neglecting our duty to the community and to the occupants of that structure.
ON-SCENE DUTY DESIGNATIONS
So, how do we handle these types of situations when police arrive early to fire scenes?
First, we must always search the structure ourselves; it is our job to search, locate and remove any occupants. It’s also our job to extinguish the fire, which may be done while searching the structure if we are making a fast attack.
Second, we need to try and keep the police out of our structures. This will require educating police officers about the dangers of an IDLH environment, and a strong command presence to keep them out. Assigning police on scene to other duties – traffic control, perimeter security and information gathering from neighbors or from occupants who were able to exit the structure – can direct them to a safer way to contribute to the operation.   
TRAINING TIME
After watching this video with your company, company officers should take time to hit these training topics with their crews:
1. Review best practices for collaborating with other public safety agencies at different emergency scenes, including:
How to improve interagency relationships in public safety
Fire and police scuffle: Tips for managing conflict among agencies
2. Reach out to and collaborate with local police on the dangers of IDLH environments and how law enforcement can support fire operations at structure fires.
VIDEO OF CALL:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uEwu4kqLpyg&t=26s
RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION
Volunteer Firefighters Save N.Y. Taxpayers Billions Annually, FASNY Study Finds
A COPY OF THE REPORT IS POSTED TO THE WEB SITE AND HERE AT: https://afdca.org/wp-[image: ]content/uploads/2023/03/FASNY-Economic-Study-2023.pdf
TRAINING FOR YOUR MEMBERS AND OFFICERS: PASS IT FORWARD!!
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Firefighter Cancer Awareness & Prevention, ESIP WEBINAR SERIES
We are learning more and more about the increased risk of cancer to firefighters. We will discuss the known causes we are exposed to and review strategies in prevention and monitoring during and after our experiences in fighting fire.
Date: 5/17/2023 Time: 7:00 PM EST
REGISTER HERE:https://mcneilandcompany.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=03596f243a9d922954ebaf15e&id=3e8c5e78ee&e=781e9a2c81

UL FSRI Fire Safety Academy – 1 Hour Web Based Course on Lithium Ion Batteries
This course focuses on foundational research about lithium-ion batteries, thermal runaway and how fire and explosion hazards can develop. The knowledge you gain in this course can help you identify the risks associated with lithium-ion battery products in your personal and professional life.
COURSE ACCESS AT THIS LINK: https://training.fsri.org/course/035-science-lib
Available at any time for your members. 

REGISTRATION IS OPEN FOR THE NYSAFC 117TH ANNUAL CONFERENCE & FIRE 2023 EXPO!
June 14-17 • The Oncenter • Syracuse, NY With exhibits, fire and EMS classes, Hands-On Training, and networking events for personnel of all ranks, there’s something for everyone at the premier fire industry, rescue, and EMS conference and expo in the Northeast!
CLASSROOM EDUCATION
More than 35 classes will be presented by some of the most respected leaders in the industry from Wednesday – Saturday for Conference Full Term registrants. EMS CME classes will be delivered, and special training for codes personnel and commissioners will be available. The schedule of classes is coming soon!
ATTENDEE REGISTRATION
REGISTER IN ADVANCE or at the door! New – online registration is available for single registrants! Those registering groups must use the PDF form.
ONE DAY TICKETS (EXPO ONLY)
Pre-Registration: $25 (per person, includes 3 tickets)
On-Site: $10 (per person, per day)
FULL TERM REGISTRATION (EXPO & CLASSES)
NYSAFC Individual Member: $100 (per person)
Non-Member: $175 (per person)

Hands-On Training at FIRE 2023 in Syracuse Announced
Registration is open for Hands-On Training at the NYSAFC 117th Annual Conference & FIRE 2023 Expo! HOT will be delivered from Wednesday, June 14 – Friday, June 16 at the Syracuse Fire Department Training Center. Seven courses led by some of the nation’s most knowledgeable and experienced instructors will be available: "Advanced Thermal Imaging Camera Ops," "Advanced Vehicle Extrication," "Aggressive Interior Fire Attack," "Fire Behavior On the Inside," "First-In Officers’ Responsibilities," "Hoarder Fires," and "Truck Company Essentials."
Learn More and Register At This Link... https://www.nysfirechiefs.com/fire2023hot

NYSAFC 2023 Seminar Series, “Truck Skills Beyond the Textbooks”
Early in our firefighting orientation, we’re taught basic skills and tactics from textbooks. In addition, we’ll drill and be tested on many of these skills at fire academy buildings to attain our firefighting certifications. It’s a good process, but our learning shouldn’t stop there because we haven’t been exposed to many of the situations we’ll encounter at fires and emergencies. Plus, the buildings in the academy aren’t conducive to allowing us to operate with tools to open the walls and ceilings, pull suspended ceilings, remove baseboard and window trim, or even cut open tongue and groove sheathed roofs. This interactive lecture strives to go beyond textbook learning and bring alive street skills, tips, and tactics of truck work in: portable ladders, overhaul, forcible entry, roof ventilation, tool use, and more.
Registration (per person):
$35 – NYSAFC members
$50 – non-members
Pre-registration encouraged.
Albany Co. October/23/23, Fulton Co. September/7/23, Saratoga Co. October/24/23
REGISTER AT THIS LINK: https://www.nysfirechiefs.com/2023seminarseries
[image: ] University Provides a Wealth of Training Opportunities UPDATED FOR 2023
VFIS TRAINING AND RESOURCE CATALOG 2023
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/2023-ETC-Resource-Catalog-VFIS.pdf
VFIS UNIVERSITY – USERS GUIDE
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/VFIS-University-User-Guide-3.pdf
VFIS TRAINING OFFICER USERS GUIDE
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/VFISU-Training-Officer-User-Guide.pdf
VFIS RESPONDER HELP FLYER
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/2023-VFIS-Responder-Help-Flyer.pdf

Recruiting & Retaining Volunteer Firefighters
Volunteer Fire Departments thrive when their membership numbers are sufficient to the community challenges, they have a welcoming & professional culture for new recruits, and they actively support their membership. Recruitment and retention need to be an ongoing focus.
Here are some approaches to consider. A long list, but not an exhaustive list. Please let us know know if you’d like to suggest an addition:
RECRUITING VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS
· Have a regular annual recruitment month each year (with a recruitment team; Chief/Admin/others):
· List it on your website; communicate before it opens, after it opens, repeat when it is closing.
· Consider the best month for your department; fitting in with your training calendar, e.g. early enough for S130-190 after the review & onboarding process.
· Create an online audience; do the work to communicate with your community, so they’ll listen when you need:
· Department Facebook Page, NextDoor Agency, Twitter account.
· If social media isn’t for you, recruit a social media manager volunteer to help.
· Engage your offline audience; Newspapers, intersections,
· Post articles in any local printed publications; e.g. interviews and/or calls for volunteers.
· Pin up fliers in the local store, restaurant or coffeeshop. Include the community centers.
· Find candidates where they are and spread the word; church, gym, state park. Use what resources and advantages you have.
· Host open days; family friendly showing of trucks, the membership and the camaraderie.
· Post firefighter interviews to let your community know that firefighters are just like them.
· Post fire photos (if you have them, following shared image guidelines), and/or [other action photos, e.g. training] to let the community know what they might get to experience.
· Invest in candidates likely to succeed and explain the pros and cons. Look for their commitment. The younger are enthusiastic but less income stable and more likely to move for work, the older might have more time and focus. You can never tell who will work out, and so recruit both, and support both. Recruit men and women, young and old; diversity is a strength, including for recruiting more diversity.
RETAINING VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS
Listen to your firefighter membership, they’ll tell you what your department needs are, but here some ideas to start a conversation:
· Promote a professional culture; senior officers & firefighters embracing all members, open to change, leading professional service to the community.
· Mentorship; senior firefighters mentoring newcomer firefighters (with mentor support.) Both benefit enormously.
· Give firefighters responsibility; give them tasks / ownership and see them engage in their department.
· Invest in Training; Training is a lot of work & preparation to organize and instruct. Share the load, and find creative ways to strengthen training & keeping things fresh.
· Annual awards allow firefighters to recognize their fellow firefighters, strengthening the bond between them, and to their department. Annual Awards examples are Firefighter of the year, Officer of the year, Newcomer of the year, or specialty; Wildland Firefighter of the year or EMT of the year, or numbers based; Top Trainer/Trainee, Top Responder.
· Summer Picnic / Fall BBQ - volunteer firefighters are a community; allow their families to get together.
· Department apparel - on top of uniform items - such as a warm department beanie, a gear watch with a second hand for taking vitals, a department belt, a pocket knife. Small acts of appreciation go a long way.
· Membership perks - Allow your firefighters to wash their trucks on the station apron, or use the dumpster, whatever you can allow & afford.
· Recognize their service - mark the milestones of a year, of five years, ten or twenty years. Celebrate those with thirty or more. Allow tenure to be a badge of honor.
NEW TECHNOLOGY COMING TO THE FIRE SERVICE
Ray McCormack Talks HEN Nozzles Outside the ICC
At FDIC International 2023, HEN Nozzles advisor and retired FDNY Lieutenant Ray McCormack led a demonstration into the latest in firefighting nozzle technology in the Indianapolis Convention Center’s open air lot with the world’s first adjustable smooth-bore nozzle.
Whether it’s an aggressive interior structure attack or progressive wildland hose lead, HEN’S superior water placement suppresses fire faster, hence conserving water. HEN’s patented technology uses fundamentals of fluid dynamics and thermal management to create high efficiency firefighting nozzles. They are designed to allow the firefighter to alter the solid stream into a wide in-line blade pattern while minimizing the disruption of the thermal balance.
Whether it’s an aggressive interior attack on a structure fire or a progressive wildland hose lead, HEN’S Superior Water Placement suppresses fire faster, leading to a reduction in water usage.
With research backed by the National Science Foundation and nozzle designs vetted by distinguished fire department leaders, HEN’s patented technology is the first major innovation in fire suppression tools in over five decades.
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U.S. Fire Administration Announces Effort to Launch New Fire Information and Analytics Platform
Tuesday, the U.S. Fire Administration (USFA) announced the launch of the modernization effort to develop a new, interoperable fire information and analytics platform, known as the National Emergency Response Information System (NERIS), for the American fire and emergency services. This effort is being carried out as a partnership between USFA and the US Department of Homeland Security's Science and Technology Directorate (S&T). The goal of NERIS is to empower the local fire and emergency service community by equipping them with near real-time information and analytic tools that support data informed decision making for enhanced preparedness and response to incidents involving all-hazards.
BUYING A FIRE TRUCK!
Cantankerous Wisdom: The Midi-Pumper | Part 2
	Bill Adams
The Raisin Squad continued voicing narrow-minded opinions about midi-pumpers. It didn’t matter if they were operated by career or volunteer departments. There was no real discussion; no in-between, no changing minds or listening to reason. Old people are like that.
In Part 1, I defined a midi-pumper as any National Fire Protection Association NFPA 1901 Standard for Automotive Fire Apparatus Chapter 5 or Chapter 6 compliant fire apparatus with a gross vehicle weight rating (GVWR) between 26,000-lbs and 35,000-lbs. Chapter 5 describes a Pumper Fire Apparatus having a minimum 750-gpm pump and Chapter 6 describes an Initial Attack Fire Apparatus with a minimum 250-gpm pump.
THE NORTH GREECE, NEW YORK EXPERIENCE
Steve Howcraft started as a volunteer in 1973, later becoming a career firefighter. He retired from the North Greece Fire District with the rank of Captain in 2010. Duties, besides line firefighting included writing fire apparatus specifications; apparatus maintenance/repair and training.
How did North Greece get started with midi-pumpers? “The district experienced tremendous housing and commercial growth in the mid-70s, which meant more calls for service. At the time, the mini-pumper concept was taking hold in the fire industry. In 1977, the board saw the need to put a small quick-attack type vehicle at each of the two (at the time) stations to get out the door quickly with a small crew to handle bread and butter, one pumper type calls – EMS, automobile fires, alarms and so on. These trucks were always backed by a full-sized engine or two on full assignment calls. We were very fortunate in having a large and completely dedicated volunteer staff. Many of the young active guys lived right around the corners from the two stations so trucks got on the road quickly. That concept filled a need for quick response for well over 20 years, until the district’s population density and calls for service grew, necessitating more staff and more equipment to be carried.”
What were the original midi-pumpers? “They were 1978 two-door medium duty commercial chassis with 427 cubic-inch gasoline engines, automatic transmissions, steel bodies, 250-gpm single stage PTO driven pumps and 300-gallon steel tanks. (We) weren’t sure of their actual gross vehicle weight rating (GVWR) – I thought it was 7,000 pounds front and 18,000 pounds rear; 25,000 pounds total.” He said: “Most likely it was 12,000 pounds front and 23,000 pounds rear. That 35,000-pound suspension package was used on the next two generations of midis.” 
According to the district’s website, in 1981 it hired its first four career firefighters. Howcraft: “Our third station opened in 1984 and the board wanted a similar type attack vehicle at that station. One manufacturer was building program apparatus on medium-duty chassis, similar to the current attacks, but with only two compartments on either side. The pump house took the place of the traditional L1/R1 compartment. This truck, as the other two was equipped with a 250/300 pump/tank package. The suspension package on this short wheelbase truck was likely maxed out when it left the factory. With three plus-sized firefighters on the rear step it became ‘scary’ to drive because the weight ratio shifted tremendously toward the rear of the truck. The solution was to have one of our local truck shops mount a large brick of steel under the front bumper extension, between the frame rails, though fortunately times changed shortly after and firefighters no longer rode the back step.”
What was the next evolution of midi-pumpers? “The district purchased two in 1986 and one in 1989 with 750-gpm single-stage split-shaft pumps, 400-gallon steel tanks and the 35,000-pound GVWR package. They were planned to be 10-year trucks and were re-chassied one per year from 1995 to 1997.”
Did the GVWR change? “No. At the time, the original manufacturer and the apparatus manufacturer that re-chassied them felt that because their aluminum bodies they were good candidates for re-chassis, so the same chassis spec was used with the exception of a drivetrain change to a different diesel engine and a heaver automatic transmission. The diesel engines in the original 1986 and 1989 apparatus were problematic. The chassis and engine manufacturer paid for the engine work (head gaskets) on two trucks, but told us we were on our own if they went again or if the third went. This was a major concern that pushed the project along. Actually, our original intent was to re-chassis with a different manufacture chassis, however, because its engine/transmission sat back it would have caused a severe driveline angularity problem if we had used it.”
Any other changes? “We removed the old diesel generator from the rear compartment and replaced it with a new one mounted above the pump house where the booster reel was located. The booster reel was retired. We added a front discharge to the front bumper. The exterior of the body was stripped and repainted. The compartment interiors and doors were not. The rear step and floor in the rear compartment were replaced. The water tanks were inspected at time of re-chassis and showed little or no signs of problems. In hindsight, they should have been replaced with poly tanks as the steel tanks started to have issues as the trucks aged.”
Were they NFPA 1901 Chapter 5 compliant as a full-size pumper? Although the purchasing specifications mentioned NFPA compliance, Howcrat said: “Strictly speaking, probably not, due to the inability to carry the full equipment complement that NFPA required under the standard at the time such as hard suction, deluge set, etc. More importantly, we likely lost ISO points due to the small 750 gpm pumps.”
Did the District ever weigh them? “Yes, one commissioner was pretty hot on having everything officially weighed and the weight slips kept in each truck’s file. They were likely only weighed with one individual though, but that would most likely have been pretty close to their fighting weight, because the trucks could only seat two people after firefighters were taken off the rear step. The original two were probably close to being overloaded; and the third one most definitely. The second versions were under due to their aluminum bodies and the re-chassied versions especially so with deleting the booster reel.”
Have any comments about their operational pros and cons on the foreground? “Of course, nothing beats a full-sized pumper with a large pump/tank combination. The original 1978 trucks were treated operationally as stand-alone, first-in units designed for quick knockdown, not for a well-involved, sustained firefighting operation. For example, the original trucks were never allowed to reverse out and supply a full-size pumper, due to their small pump size. The 750-gpm versions were treated more like full-sized pumpers and could perform as well as one, but they were handicapped slightly by their 400-gallon tank size. The rule was that a second handline would never be charged until a water supply was established. But given some minor limitations, they did the job they were intended to. All three versions of the trucks were sold surplus with true odometer readings in the 100,000-mile range and engine hours in the 4,000-hour range.”
The midi-pumpers were phased out with full-size pumpers starting in the early to mid-2000s. Today, the district operates two full-size pumpers and a quint out of the three stations. Career staffing is an officer and three firefighters per rig and a duty battalion chief – 24/7/365.
NEXT WEEK THE PITTSFORD, NEW YORK EXPERIENCE!!
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IN 2023 WE HAVE SADLY EXPERIENCED *27 + 0=27 FIRE FIGHTER LODD’S
According to FirefighterCloseCalls.com*
In 2022 we experienced 101 LODDs reported nationally.!

You Just Never Know!
· 58-year-old, Chief Shawn Snider died after a yearlong battle with cancer. He guided the Edinburg, Texas Fire in its continuing transition from a fully volunteer department to a hybrid of paid and volunteer firefighters
· Police have found the bodies of two firefighters swept away by floodwaters northeast of Quebec City in Quebec, Canada,. The bodies of Régis Lavoie, 55, and Christopher Lavoie, 23 (no relation), were found Wednesday between the communities of Saint-Urbain and Baie-Saint-Paul.

Multiple VA Firefighters Treated for Electric Shocks at House Fire
According to a report from WJHL, multiple Bristol (VA) Fire Department (BFD) members were treated for minor electrical shock injuries after fighting a house fire late Saturday night.
BFD crews were dispatched to the home on Sedgefield Street around 10:45 p.m. Saturday, arriving to find smoke and flames visible throughout the one-and-half-story home. They immediately sent a request for assistance to Bristol (TN) Fire-Rescue.
Firefighters attempted to enter the home to search for victims, but they were pushed back because of several electrical hazards in the house. Multiple firefighters were shocked as they attempted to fight the flames, causing a delay in extinguishment.
After BVU crews cut power to the block, firefighters could commence fire attack from multiple angles, eventually bringing the fire under control.
Several firefighters were treated for minor electrical shock injuries on scene, although no one was sent to the hospital.
LIVING WITH LITHIUM-ION BATTERIES
Five Injured by Lithium-Ion Battery Fire in San Francisco High-Rise
Five people were injured early Tuesday morning when flames engulfed a portion of a high-rise in San Francisco’s Sunset District near Mount Sutro, the SF Fire Department said.
The blaze was caused by a lithium-ion battery for an electric bicycle that caught fire, fire department spokesperson Capt. Jonathan Baxter told SFGATE.

The fire department said it was dispatched to Avalon Sunset Towers just after 1 a.m. for a report of a fire. Multiple people were rescued; firefighters reached one man standing on a balcony with a ladder, Baxter said.
Baxter said that two people jumped out of windows on the second floor to escape flames. Three of the five injured people were taken to a local hospital and are expected to survive, SFFD said.
“Unfortunately, there was one deceased dog,” Baxter said.
Seven people were displaced by the blaze and are receiving assistance for the American Red Cross.
Two floors of the 11-story building were impacted by the fire; two and a half units were severely damaged, and 11 units were infused with smoke, Baxter said.
Lithium-ion batteries contain highly flammable materials and are found in consumer tech products such as smartphones, laptops and electric bikes, scooters and cars. Baxter said the batteries can catch fire when they are overcharged, used after being damaged or used after being exposed to extreme heat or extreme cold.
“What we’re seeing is the need to follow the manufacturer’s recommendation on storing them, using them and charging them,” he said.

2 Critically Injured In NYC Fire Have Died As FDNY Confirms Blaze Sparked By Lithium Battery
Two people who were critically hurt in a Sunday afternoon blaze in Upper Manhattan have died from their injuries, as officials also confirmed that the fire was sparked by a lithium battery.
Two others injured in the 1 p.m. fire at 565 W. 190th Street in Fort George remain in “extremely critical” condition, FDNY Commissioner Laura Kavanagh said Tuesday.
Their names have not been released.
Kavanagh also confirmed earlier reports that a lithium battery sparked the fire — although not one on an e-bike as initially suspected.
“There was a bike that was pulled out and set in front of the building and initially — and incorrectly — people decided that bike was the case of the fire, which it was not,” the commissioner said.
But once the marshals were able to get into the apartment they found a battery and that battery was the cause of the fire,” Kavanagh said.
She said there were “multiple lithium-ion batteries” in the fourth-floor apartment where the fire started.
So far this year, the batteries have sparked 76 fires in the five boroughs, injuring 60 people and killing seven people, topping the total for all of last year, Kavanagh said.
“It is quickly becoming one of the leading causes of fire deaths this year,” she said. “And we want to emphasize again: These fires are extremely dangerous. They create a large volume of fire very quickly and present significant threats to New Yorkers who try to get out of their homes and to our members as they respond to these calls.
“Please, please use these devices the way they’re supposed to be used.”
Kavanagh said the e-bikes should not be charged overnight or when residents are out, nor should they be stored near windows or exits. They should also have approved certification markings.
About 75 firefighters battled the Upper Manhattan and doused the flames after one hour, officials said.
The four people injured were taken to New York-Presbyterian Hospital. In total, 45 people have been killed in fires in the Big Apple so far this year, Kavanagh said.

Rising Number Of Lithium Battery Incidents On Airplanes Worry Pilots, Flight Attendants 
Saindy Pyles thought she was going to die with her baby son, Liam, clutched to her chest as she flew home to Wichita from Miami after photographing a wedding. Midway through the flight Pyles said smoke filled the cabin after she saw sparks and fire burst from a bag in the seat directly behind her. "Honestly, I thought we were going to die," she said. "I looked and all I saw was flashes, just like flashes. I'm like, 'Oh my God, like, what is that?' And [the owner of the bag] is like, 'I don't know. I don't know.'" "Then I took my baby and I ran to the first class. I don't know how I got there. I think I hurt my arm." Quick action by the flight crew contained the smoky flashing lithium battery, which had begun smoldering in a carry-on bag right behind the seats where Pyles, her son and mother-in-law had been sitting. Airport fire trucks met the plane on the runway and everyone evacuated safely.
A CBS News Investigation has discovered similar incidents have been happening much more frequently in the skies over the United States. The FAA verifies the number of lithium-Ion battery fires jumped more 42% in the last five years.  The team showed CBS News how the batteries, as designed, supply their own oxygen when they burn, and how the characteristics of the batteries can add to the volatility of the devices. In in one demonstration, the burning lithium-ion battery supplied its own fuel to the flames as the cell burns out of control — underwater! 
According to the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Administration data, from March 2018 through March 2023, there were 5.319 incidents on all airplanes, including cargo planes, in the United States. Almost 700 of those (695) occurred on passenger planes.

CA Man Escapes After Tesla Erupts in Flames on Highway
According to a report from KCRA, a California man said he is lucky to be alive after his Tesla caught fire just as he was about to pull onto a major interstate, forcing him to pull over.
Bishal Malla was nearing Highway 99 near Sacramento when he said he felt the car begin shaking. Originally thinking he had a flat tire, he pulled over, opening the door to then see smoke pouring from the underside of the vehicle. Malla quickly exited the car and called 911.
The smoke then quickly turned into large flames.
Cosumnes Fire Department Battalion Chief Robert Kasparian said the best practice for firefighters responding to electric vehicle fires is to let the fire burn down until fire crews can access the batteries and extinguish it completely with water or firefighting foam.
Kasparian said electric vehicle batteries can cause an enormous amount of heat buildup. He continued to say the CFD is seeing an increase in electric vehicle fires, which are becoming a serious challenge for first responders, requiring longer response times, excessive water, and additional resources to watch the vehicle to ensure the fire doesn’t reignite after the vehicle is towed away.
Kasparian said they are still not certain what caused this fire.

NVFC WEBINAR
Lithium-Ion Batteries & Energy Storage Systems Series Part 2
THURSDAY June 1, 2023 AT 2 pm ET
REGISTER AT THIS LINK: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_MVQxOfY4TcqFrLg1k4UOrQ#/registration

Update: 2 More Die From Manhattan Fire Sparked by E-Bike Battery, Bringing Total to 4 
Two more people have died from injuries suffered during a fire at a Washington Heights apartment building that the FDNY said was sparked by an e-bike battery. The total number of deaths is now at four from the blaze that broke out in the fourth-floor unit of a building near 190th Street and Saint Nicholas Avenue. Firefighters smashed a window to get four unconscious people out of the Manhattan building on Sunday, but all four have since succumbed to their injuries, NBC New York has learned. A resident of the building said that one of the victims was a 98-year-old woman everyone in the building calls Mamita. Her caretaker and two other men, all of whom were in the same apartment, were killed in the fire as well. None of the victims' names have been shared.  
[bookmark: _Hlk76754136][bookmark: _Hlk104488325]BUILDING & FIRE CODE ISSUES – WHY ARE THEY IMPORTANT TO YOU? WEEKLY FIRE FATALITY DATA AS REPORTED BY THE MEDIA
Home builders and realtors already “drive” legislation with a history of disregard for life safety and a disgusting misinformation campaign about the cost of residential fire sprinklers, deaths are an awfully expensive price to pay to save money.  Stop the carnage, install residential sprinklers. Residential sprinklers are a component of the plumbing system, with approximately 1 head per room.  The purpose of residential sprinklers is to allow time for the occupants to escape.  Residential sprinklers are designed for quick response and only one at the most two heads may be triggered.  With residential sprinklers present, the civilian death rate is 89% LOWER.  Residential sprinklers will assist responding firefighters to do their jobs and save firefighters lives also, especially since everyone is short staffed!!
CHIEFS NEED TO SPEAK UP: This fire would not have been as bad if there were residential sprinklers!!

Update: Ex-Inspector Ballard Was Acquitted In Fatal Spring Valley Adult Home Fire. Now He's Suing
	Steve Lieberman – Journal News
Wayne Ballard is striking back at the Rockland District Attorney’s Office after a judge acquitted him of charges resulting from the investigation into the fatal Spring Valley adult home fire.
Ballard, the village's former chief building inspector, filed a legal notice to sue Rockland District Attorney Thomas Walsh, his prosecutors and a detective, Spring Valley police, and the county government. Ballard filed a notice of claim on May 2 with the Rockland County Clerk's Office for a lawsuit in New York State Supreme Court.
Ballard is seeking an undisclosed amount of money on claims of false arrest, malicious prosecution, prosecutorial misconduct, police misconduct, and civil rights violations. The claims also include negligent hiring, training, and supervision of district attorney's employees. District Attorney Thomas Walsh didn't immediately comment Thursday on the accusations in the pending lawsuit.
The District Attorney's Office accused Ballard on June 21, 2021, of knowingly filing a false report outlining inspections, permits, and other Building Department information with the state. The charges were a felony count of first-degree offering of a false instrument and a misdemeanor of second-degree falsifying business records.
Ballard's notice claims the District Attorney's Office arrested him without probable cause and "commenced a campaign to prosecute (Ballard) for felony charges as the result of a politically inspired acceptance of a baseless accusation."
Ballard's attorney, Brustein Law of Manhattan, states prosecutors failed to obtain corroboration for the "very serious charge during several months of investigation to meet their initial burden of probable cause for the arrest."
After the trial, Rockland County Court Judge Kevin Russo dismissed the charges on Feb. 2.
Russo found the prosecutors failed to provide evidence that Ballard knowingly provided false information in a report on the village department's inspections for 2019. Russo ruled the prosecution failed to prove Ballard intended to defraud the New York State Department of State in the report.
More than a month later on March 14, Russo ruled the prosecutors again failed to meet their burden of providing proof against Spring Valley Building Inspector Ray Canario. Russo found the prosecutors failed to prove Canario intended to defraud in filed reports of building department activities.
Ballard's attorney, Brustein Law, argued the prosecution, among other issues, defamed him, caused him mental stress and cost him money in legal fees and retirement benefits. Ballard once was the elected superintendent of highways in Clarkstown but lost his job after a politically charged patronage hiring case.
His notice claims that even after Russo dismissed the case, Walsh's office exacerbated the defamation by maintaining Ballard's guilt, stating that the "people believe that sufficient evidence was presented to establish the defendant's guilt beyond a reasonable doubt."
The Ballard notice names Walsh, First Assistant District Attorney Patrick Frawley, a retired Orangetown detective, prosecutors Ryan Sweeney and Michael Dugandzic, Chief of Detectives Peter Walker, and lead investigator Detective Matthew Wohl, a retired NYPD officer.
Walsh, a retired judge and county attorney, is seeking his second, four-year term as prosecutor, essentially running unopposed with the support of the Democratic and Republican parties. County Executive Ed Day's administration doesn't comment on pending litigation. Ballard's lawyers didn't respond to a request for comment.
Canario's plans concerning possibly following Ballard's lead were unknown. His attorney, Stefanie Jordan, didn't immediately respond.
Ballard and Canario were both charged with paperwork-related crimes more than four months after the fatal fire to the Evergreen Court Home for Adults on Lafayette Street. Spring Valley Firefighter Second Lt. Jared Lloyd, 35, died rescuing residents of the facility. Adult home resident Oliver Hueston, 79, also died in the inferno.

	HOME FIRE FATALITIES BY THE MEDIA FROM THE US FIRE ADMINISTRATION

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings in NYS
	34+5 = 39

	Last fire death 5/11/23 Rochester, Monroe Co. female, unk age

	Fire Deaths in any type of Dwelling in NYS
	65+6 = 71

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings Nationally
	567 + 18= 585

	Top Three State with the most 1&2 Family Deaths
	1 NY = 39

	
	2 OH = 33

	
	3 TN = 32

	There has been a total of 0970 civilian home fire fatalities in 2023
There were a total of 2251 residential fire fatalities reported in 2022 in the US media.

	Both the states of Maryland and California require sprinklers in residential dwellings


In 2022 in New York State 77 residents perished in fires in 1 & 2 family occupancies.

GRANTS THAT MAY HELP!
USDA Community Facility Grants for Rural Development
GRANT WEB SITE: https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/community-facilities-direct-loan-grant-program
GRANT GUIDELINES: https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app?state=us&agency=rd
[bookmark: _Hlk65151075][bookmark: _Hlk59887251]Grant Deadline: This program accepts applications on an ongoing basis.
For Rural Areas and Small Towns up to 20,000 in Population
Community Programs provide grants to assist in the development of essential community facilities in rural areas and towns of up to 20,000 in population. Grants are authorized on a graduated scale.
Grant funds may be used to:
· Assist in the development of essential community facilities.
· Construct, enlarge, or improve community facilities for health care, public safety, and community and public services.
· This can include the purchase of equipment required for a facility’s operation.
WHAT THIS GRANT DOES FOR YOUR AGENCY
Applicants located in small communities with low populations and low incomes will receive a higher percentage of grants. Grants are available to public entities such as municipalities, counties, and special-purpose districts, as well as non-profit corporations and tribal governments. In addition, applicants must have the legal authority necessary for construction, operation, and maintenance of the proposed facility and also be unable to obtain needed funds from commercial sources at reasonable rates and terms.
Only a limited number of grants will be awarded.
GRANT ELIGIBILITY
These grant funds are for rural areas and towns of up to 20,000 in population.
THE LIGHTER SIDE!

Some angry guy with road rage yelled out his window to a lady: “ I’m going to make your life a living hell!”
The lady yelled back; “Thanks but I’m not looking for a long term relationship right now!”

CLASSIFIEDUPDATED  POSTING

[bookmark: _Hlk83737273]Position Announcement
West Crescent Fire District 
The West Crescent Fire District is looking for a professional and highly motivated person to perform custodial services and to maintain fire district buildings, grounds and equipment. Must have good communication skills, the ability to manage several projects simultaneously, be flexible with work hours when necessary. Prior experience preferred and all candidates must have clean driver’s license. Employment application and job description can be found on the district website at www.westcrescentfire.com or by emailing Fire District Secretary Arthur Hunsinger at wcfdsec@nycap.rr.com 
Please send application, cover letter & resume to Arthur Hunsinger via email at wcfdsec@nycap.rr.com 
Position Announcement Station Keeper/Maintenance Person 
Full Time (40 hours/week) hourly position, commensurate with experience. Benefits available (health and disability insurance, vacation, sick days, holidays, retirement).
Qualifications/Requirements:
 Minimum High School diploma or equivalent 
 Relevant work or experience 
 Pass District Physical, able to lift objects weighing 70 lbs. 
 Preference given to those candidates at least 21 years of age 
 Ability to understand and carry out instructions. 
 Ability to deal with the public and work successfully with other employees and members of the Fire Department
Familiarity with equipment found in fire stations. 
 Experience with cleaning and light building maintenance. 
 Ability to perform minor mechanical repairs. 
 Initiative, resourcefulness and good judgement. 
 Basic computer knowledge for data entry. 
 Hold a valid NYS vehicle operator’s license. A CDL-B license will be required within six (6) months of employment, to include Air Brake Endorsement. Driver’s license will be enrolled in the NYS License Event Notification Service. License acceptable to Fire District’s insurance carrier  Background check for Arson Conviction and Sex Offender Registry. 
 Preference may be given to an active SCBA qualified member in a local fire department. 
 Need to be CPR/AED Certified
General Statement of Duties and Responsibilities: 
 Performs work under the general direction of the Building Committee Chairman and Fire District Secretary, as directed by the Board of Fire Commissioners 
 Maintain Fire District buildings, grounds and equipment. 
 Provide custodial type services at District Office and firehouse 
 Other duties as assigned and approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners 
 Within one (1) year of hire date, must be a qualified driver and pump operator on all District vehicles. (Training will be permitted on District time).
Examples of Work to be performed:
 Mowing and trimming of lawns, pruning and mulching, rake and remove leaves/debris as necessary. 
 Custodial type services including but not limited to: mopping, vacuuming, washing, scrubbing, cleaning windows, buffing, carpet cleaning, and garbage removal. 
 Paint interior/exterior of buildings as needed; power wash exterior buildings as necessary. 
 Responsible for maintenance and upkeep of vehicles and equipment provided by the Board of Fire Commissioners to complete duties. 
 Assist in the coordination of fire apparatus and equipment. Clean, fuel, maintain and transport apparatus and equipment as necessary. 
 Assist in coordination of various equipment testing (i.e. hose, ladder, pump). 
 Create written correspondence, generate maintenance records as necessary, enter data into fire district software and create reports as needed.

[image: Logo, company name

Description automatically generated]
DO YOU LIKE BEING AROUND FANS
DO YOU LIKE HELPING OTHERS
NYRA IS LOOKING FOR FIRE MARSHAL/EMTS
FOR THE 2023 SUMMER MEET AT SARATOGA
GET TO MEET NEW PEOPLE AS WELL AS WORKING OUTDOORS AND HELPING OTHERS
THE MEET RUNS FROM JULY 13TH THRU SEPTEMBER 4TH, WEDNESDAY THRU SUNDAY
WITH SOME WEEKENDS REQUIRED TO APPLY GO WWW.NYRAINC.COM AND LOOK UNDER THE CAREERS SECTION.
ANY QUESTIONS CONTACT JOHN GUZY AT 518-545-0615
OFFICERS OF THE CAPITAL AREA ASSOCIATION OF FIRE DISTRICTS
2023 OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
President:	Tom Rinaldi, Commissioner Stillwater/Saratoga
1st VP:		John Meehan, Commissioner West Crescent/Saratoga
2nd VP:		Art Hunsinger, Commissioner Clifton Park Halfmoon/Saratoga
Board of Directors:	Les Bonesteel Commissioner Burnt Hills/Saratoga, Tom Wood Commissioner Northumberland/Saratoga, Joyce Petkus Treasurer Greenfield/Saratoga, Ed Woehrle Commissioner Niskayuna #1/Schenectady and Mike Podolec Commissioner West Glenville/Schenectady
Secretary/Treasurer: Tony Hill
Sargent at Arms: Tom Wood
Chaplain: Fred Richards
Legal Council: Greg Serio
The Capital Area Association represents fire district officials from the fire districts in Albany, Schenectady, Rensselaer, Warren, Washington, Saratoga, Fulton and Montgomery Counties
Fire District Officials include Commissioners, Treasurers, and Deputy Treasurers
Secretaries and Chiefs are also invited to participate!
The Capital Area Association wants to take this opportunity to thank all the Fire Districts who continue to support the local Capital Area Association as members for 2023.
Please advise your secretaries that all correspondence go to the Capital Area Association Mailing Address at:
AFDCA PO Box 242 East Schodack, NY 12063
EMAIL: CAAOFD@GMAIL.COM
518-407-5020

FIRE DISTRICT RESOURCES - -THE BACK PAGE - - FOR YOU TO FOLLOW UP!
What are the duties and responsibilities of a Commissioner?
The Answer is posted on our web site at www.AFDCA.org

Vital Statistics on the State Association Regions – the break out is on our web site.


CAPITAL AREA BUSINESS PARTNER’S
PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!!
To date most business partners have submitted renewals for 2023.  Those business partners that have not renewed for 2023 yet are: Ballston Spa National Bank, Fox Pest Control, White Wolf Computer, Salt City Fire Equipment, and The D’Amato Law Group.

Business Partner Applications Available At:  WWW.AFDCA.ORG
Welcome Back all of our Business Partners for 2023
We invite our business partners to submit educational information to be included in this Bulletin for district commissioners and chief officers
Write me at tom@rinaldi1.com
Please Support Those Who Support Us!!

If you have information on new products you wish to showcase or is educational and informative for fire districts, please submit it and we will use it in this Bulletin under the appropriate heading.
INSURANCE
ARCHITECT/
ENENGINEERS
LEGAL SERVICES



Young, Fenton, Kelsey & Brown, PC
General Practice Matters plus -
Fire Service Attorneys
1881 Western Ave. Suite 140
Albany, N.Y. 12203
518.456.6767

[image: Logo, company name  Description automatically generated]
Architecture/Engineering/Code Services
Melissa Smith
Senior Marketing Manager
518-439-8235
4 British American Blvd
Latham, NY 12110
www.labellapc.com

[image: Amsure_Horizontal_No Tag_Spot copy]
Specializing in insurance for Fire Districts and Departments
Dave Meager
31 Church Street  Saratoga Springs, NY
518-584-5300x3243 dmeager@amsureins.com








HANNIGAN LAW FIRM PLLC
388 Kenwood Avenue
Delmar, New York 12054
P: (518) 869-9911
F: (518) 869-9915
www.hannigan.pro
Fire/EMS –Municipal Law


[image: ]

[image: malogo]
Mitchell Associates Architects
518-765-4571
Specializing in Fire Stations
www.mitchell-architects.com
John Caputo
Marketing Manager
One Blue Hill Plaza – 16th Floor
PO Box 1609
Pearl River, NY 10965
845.8855 X7011
Cell 631.601.5305
jcaputo@fdmny.com
VFBL/Workers’ Comp Coverage






[image: Shape  Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
The D’Amato Law Group LLP
Gregory Serio, Partner
111 Washington Ave Suite 600
Albany, NY 12210
518.426.3800
Email: gserio@dlgny.com
damatolawgroup.com

[image: Graphical user interface, text  Description automatically generated]
Architects & Engineers
3 Lear Jet Lane, Suite 205
Latham, NY 12110
518-765-5105
Dennis Ross, Dir of Emergency Services Market
www.H2M.com

Haughey Insurance Agency
850 State Route 50
Burnt Hills, NY 12027
518-399-1583
www.haugheyagency.com







Ducharme, Clark & Sovern, LLP
Jack Clark, Fire District Attorney
646 Plank Rd. Clifton Park, NY 12065
518-373-1482
Ducharmeclark.com

[image: Logo, company name  Description automatically generated]Contact Linda Flanagan
110 Main Street
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
845-331-2255 X2768
“Insurance for First Responders”
https://marshallsterling.com/linda-flanagan
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BANKING
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Bob Dignum
98B Troy Road
East Greenbush, NY  12061
518-479-2004
www.dignuminc.com
bob.dignum@nfp.com
[image: Pioneer  Green Logo]
David Farstad, Municipal Banking Officer
652 Albany-Shaker Road, Albany NY 12211
P/F: 518-730-3120
M: 518-506-0075
farstadd@pioneerbanking.com

COMPUTER EQUIP &MGMT
INSURANCE

[image: ]
[bookmark: x_x__Hlk19623636]JOHN M. LESNIEWSKI
Assistant Vice President and
Senior Business Banking Officer
Fulton/Montgomery Markets
12 Fremont Street, Gloversville, NY 12078
P: 518.775-5205 | M: 518.848-0612
NMLS ID 915694
www.nbtbank.com
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Fleury Risk Management
28 Corporate Drive, Suite 104
Clifton Park, NY 12065
518.478.6314
https://www.fleuryrisk.com/nysgroup497
VFBL Insurances Services
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Don McCormack
425 Main Street Catskill, NY 12414
www.tbogc.com
518.943.2600 X2109
donaldm@tbogc.com
Specializing in Fire Service Financing

[image: ]

Carla West, Territory Sales Mgr
800-822-3747 ext 138
cwest@mcneiland company.com

FIRE EQ TESTING


[image: LOGO-JPG-Format-268x300]Safety First Equipment Testing
99 Glass Lake Road
Averill Park, NY 12018
518-674-8363
www.safetyfirstfirehose.com
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Pat Daglio
pdaglio@vfis.com
717.819.3072

LOSAP MANAGEMENT
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SCBA COMPRESSOR
SERVICE
FIRE APPARATUS
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Breathing Air Comp Maintenance
Air Quality Tests and Repairs
Chris Jeffreys
315-729-6071 Cell
315-699-4533 Office
[image: ]UBS Financial Advisors
Ralph Lemme, CFP
8 Southwoods Blvd Suite 207
Albany, NY 12211
518.445.1667
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518-432-5087
www.thelosapgroup.com,

WARNING PACKAGES/REPAIRS
BODY SHOP
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Vehicle Repair, Warning Packages, Body Shop
78 Freemans Bridge Road, Glenville
518-377-5555
Veteran Owned Business
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Nicole Meeker
Manager of Business Development & Accts
518-394-7894
Cell 607-423-4811
www.penflexinc.com
nmeeker@penflexinc.com






DRYER VENT CLEANING
FIRE STATION PEST CONTROL
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JORDAN CATINO
8 NAPA COURT, SCHENECTADY, NY 12309
518-344-0664
SARATOGADRYERVENT.COM
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518-300-4732
431 New Karner Rd Suite 170
Albany, NY 12205
https://foxpest-albany.com









FIRE COMPANY FUND RAISING
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Lloyd Fox, Account Executive
34 Garner Road, Averill Park, NY 12018
Lfox8@nycap.rr.com
518-810-7819
www.funddrive.com










FIRE DISTRICT CPA/AUDITS/FINANCIAL SERVICES
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Zoriana M. Stawnychy
973.283.0024
zoriana@stawnychyfinancial.com
135 Kinnelon Road Suite 101
Kinnelon, NJ 07405
Serving fire districts in New York State
[image: Graphical user interface  Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
Robert V. Gramuglia, CPA
1 Pine West Plaza Suite 107, Albany NY 12205
518.452.8055 or 518.859.5851cell
Email: rgramuglia@BGCPA.net
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11 British American Blvd, Latham, NY 12110
518-785-0134
Queensbury Office 518-792-6595
http://www.mmbaccounting.com
Alan W. Clink, CPA aclink@mmb-co.com
Heather R. Lewis, CPA hlewis@mmb-co.com
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518.459.6700
10 British American Blvd, Latham NY 12110
www.bstco.com
Brendan Kennedy ext 356













The Capital Bulletin is reaching well over 400+ fire district members and now other members of the fire service on a regular basis.  Since the Capital Area Association covers an area the size of Connecticut it is difficult to meet in person to exchange information and ideas.  
This is a service of the Capital Area Association through the effort of Tom Rinaldi who can be reached at tom@rinaldi1.com for comments or content contributions are always welcome.

MEMBERSHIP IN THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION (CAFDA)
Would you like to join Capital Area Fire Districts Association along with 75 members in 8 counties?  Individuals, fire district associations, fire protection districts and Village departments are all eligible for membership.
Annual dues (January 1st to December 31st) shall be as follows and shall be based on the annual budget of the Fire District/Organization;
$0 to $200,000: 	$50 
$200,001 to $400,000: 	$100 
$400,001 to $600,000: 	$200 
$600,001 plus: 		$300 
Individuals $50.00 and Other Associations $300 annually.
Business Partners:  $100.00 annual member fee
[image: ]

2023 Events Calendar




	Date
	Time
	Type
	Location

	Thursday, June 8, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, July 13, 2023
	7:00 PM
	Board Meeting
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, September 14, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, October 12, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Saturday, November 4, 2023
	8:00 AM
	Fall Workshop
	Verdoy Fire Dept

	Thursday, November 9, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	December 2023
	NO MEETING
	 
	 

	Saturday, January 6, 2024
	9:00 AM
	Organizational Meeting
	TBD


For General Membership meetings food is served 1 hour prior to the start time of the meeting, usually 6pm.
23
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Gentile Brengel & Lin LLP

Accounting, Consulting and IT Security Analysis
1581 Franklin Avenue
Mineola, NY 11501

www.gblny.com
Phone: 518-310-4094 info@gblny.com
customerservice@gblny.com
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C.T. Male Assoclates

Engineering, Surveying, Architecture, Landscape Architecture & Geology, D.P.C.

Single Source Responsibility

for all your
Essential Facility Design Services

ARE WwWW.CTmale.com

SIIE 50 Century Hill Drive, Latham, NY 12110 518.786.7400
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